
 

 

 

January 2021 

 

Greetings to our beloved and faithful FAMILY OF BELIEVERS, 

 
As we sit this morning in meditation of the year 2020, we want to report to you that all, I SAY ALL, OF GOD’S 

PROMISES ARE TRUE AND HE IS FAITHFUL!!!!  My how we all can sing along that we have had to “Turn Our Eyes 

Upon Jesus and Look Full in His Wonderful Face.”   Can we thank Him in those desperate times of doubt and fear, for 

bringing us to the place where “the things of Earth will grow strangely dim, In the light of His Glory and GRACE?”  All 

this complexity, wicked, truthless, Christ-hating world has been reason for us to “CLING TO THE OLD RUGGED 

CROSS.”  The WORD OF GOD is THE foundation and THE stabilization of our very inner most thoughts and fearful 

feelings.  My, have not we needed to run ‘UNDER HIS WINGS,” so many times.  Hearing that inner voice giving 

security that all is well, keeps us getting up, going to work, caring for the family, encouraging others, being faithful to the 

house of God, feeding on the preached Word and continuing with faithful giving to others. For us, the encouragement of 

your steadfast walk with the Lord keeps us pressing on down the road to deliver His precious Word every week.  In 

truthfulness, we cannot ever surpass the sacrifice and suffering of our Lord in the time of endless hate for Him, yet He 

endured for our GREAT SALVATION.  We are given the opportunity now to fellowship with Him in HIS suffering as 

this present world has turned their hate upon us, the believer.  But the Lord in Phil. 3:8-14 through the message of Paul, 

lets us know we can get though this life counting our suffering a blessing for the cause of Christ.  He encourages us to 

press on, focused on that mark and the prize of God’s high calling in Christ Jesus.  We must always keep our goal in focus 

and maintain by HIS Faith and HIS manifold GRACES. Gal. 2:20.  

 

We are so glad you stopped in to visit our website. Please access yourself to all the available material.  We will be 

updating and adding audio messages and sermon outlines periodically, so check in often. 

  

Due to the Covid19 virus, 2020 left us with 16 or so cancellations from March to July save a few others throughout the 

remainder of the year.   We express gratitude to each one who prayed for us during those weeks. The Lord has been 

faithful, and we know will continue to supply every need. 

   

The schedule for 2021 is available.  We are prayerfully anticipating the freedom to be able to carry the GOSPEL OF 

JESUS CHRIST, relying on its POWER TO SAVE.  Humbled that we were called yet confident that the DIANMITE of 

GOD’S WORD will EDIFY AND ENCOURAGE THE SAINTS AND  SEEK OUT AND SAVE THOSE THAT ARE 

LOST. 

 

If any who are visiting this site ever has a question or if we can be a help in some way, we trust you will feel the liberty to 

call, text, contact us.  Only eternity will let us fully express our thankfulness for the BODY OF CHRIST.  We love you so 

much.  

 

 

Look and Listening for our Redeemer, 

 

 

 

Dana and Esther 

 
 

 

  


